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TO: MAYOR & CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: MITCHELL E. BAIR, AICP, CITY MANAGER 

RE: GATEWAY CENTER TIF REQUEST FOR CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS 

DATE: NOVEMBER 14, 2016 

Gateway Center has requested from the City TIF funding for the replacement of five (5) rooftop HVAC units 
via formal application (copy attached). The total estimated cost of this project is $150,125. The Gateway 
Center has rebated back funds to the City amounting to $169,992.48. Favorable consideration of the project by 
the City would leave an excess of TIF funds rebated to the City at $19,992.48. 

In 2012 the City Council deliberated a resolution for the financial support of the Gateway Center (copy 
attached) which establishes a manner to process these applications for TIF funds rebated back to the City for 
“capital improvements and other TIF eligible expenditures” (please note that at the time of the drafting of this 
memo a search of City records did not return evidence that this resolution was formally adopted via legislative 
process). The request for TIF funds made by the Gateway Center is indeed for capital improvements that are 
deemed TIF eligible expenses. 

The request is consistent with the historical requests of TIF funds for capital projects as the Gateway Center 
has made three (3) requests for TIF funds since the passage of the resolution in 2012 for capital items as 
reflected below: 

A total of three (3) bids were received for the project with the lowest being in the amount of $147,400 from 
C&K Heating and Cooling (please note that the amount being requested is higher than the bid as the tonnage 
was adjusted from the bid to reflect the actual tonnage of the units being replaced). Those bids follow: 

It is staffs recommendation that should the City Council decide to approve the request, that the following 
requirements be associated with the legislative approval as conditions: 

1. All work shall be required to adhere to all required codes and ordinances of the City and shall be 

COUNCIL MEETING DATE ORDINANCE # TIF REIMBURSEMENT 

August 24, 2015 15-56 $170,764.55 

March 10, 2014 4693 $203,957.08 

December 10, 2012 4563 $279,095.38 

$653,817.01 Total 

BIDDER COMPANY AMOUNT OF BID 

C&K Heating and Cooling $147,400.00 

Bel-O Heating and Cooling $172,875.00 

Supplied Industrial Solutions $251,932.00 
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required to obtain the appropriate and applicable permits; 

2. Funds shall be provided in a reimbursable manner and based on the actual cost of the work 
completed and substantiated by documentation including final receipts while not exceeding the 
total cap awarded for the project by the City Council; and 

3. All work shall be certified via City performed inspections to ensure all required codes and 
ordinances have been observed and that the work was indeed completed satisfactorily. This 
inspection shall not serve as a warranty or guarantee of workmanship. 

Cindy Warke, Executive Director of the Gateway Center will be present to discuss the request in detail with 
the City Council at the November 14th meeting. 
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